
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Year 6 SATs 

Next week is SATs week for our Year 6 pupils.  This is a 
very important series of tests the pupils take to measure 
how well they are performing in reading, writing,       
grammar, punctuation and spelling and mathematics.  It 
is essential that all pupils are in school on time every day 
and that if they are unwell, you contact the school as  
early as possible and ask to speak to me or Ms Baillie so 
we can advise on what is best for your child to be able to 

complete the tests.  Please ensure your child gets plenty of rest; early nights 
without the distraction of mobile technology, and that they have a healthy       
nutritious breakfast - attending the free school breakfast club would be ideal.  We 
wish all the children the very best for success next week. 

Mobile Technology and Internet Safety 

With an ever growing use of technology and social media, I want to reiterate the 
importance of monitoring your child’s use of their mobile phone, games devices 
and computers.  We have had a number of concerns recently around how      
children are using their mobile devices and other technologies to interact with 
each other out of school on platforms such as Whatsapp, Snapchat, Instagram 
and Facebook.  There are clear guidelines when signing up for these services 
and the current  minimum age requirement is that a young person has to be at 
least 13 years old, which means no primary school age child should be          
accessing them.  If used correctly, social media can be useful for keeping in 
touch,  sharing appropriate media images with friends and family and keeping up 
with world news.  However if they are used inappropriately, children can very 
quickly find themselves vulnerable to unwanted interactions, especially when 
adding ‘friends’ who they do not actually know or through seeing inappropriate 
content.  At school, one of our main concerns is when children get into           
conversations and individuals get singled out or targeted and this can lead to 
potential bullying situations developing. 

It is essential that as parents you monitor closely how your child uses technology 
so you can be assured they are safe and are not getting drawn in to social media 
conversations that target other children.  I would advise that you consider very 
carefully whether having social media is appropriate given the age limits the  
companies stipulate.  Any child who is found to be using social media for        
inappropriate use will have their phone confiscated and we will not return it until 
we have met the parents to discuss the matter.  If your child brings a mobile 
phone into school in order to keep in touch with you, they must hand the phone 
in to the school office first thing in the morning.  Mobile phones will be returned at 
the end of the child’s school day or after they have finished attending any 
clubs.  Thank you for your support in  this matter. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mr Reid 

.ǊŀƳǇǘƻƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 

 

WƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ƻǳǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ 

5ŀǘŜΥ лрκлрκнлмт       LǎǎǳŜΥ ну         ƘǧǇΥκκōǊŀƳǇǘƻƴΦƴŜǿƘŀƳΦǎŎƘΦǳƪ             ¢ŜƭΥ лнл уптн луол 

Dates for your diary 

Monday 8th-Thursday 11th May  2017 

¶ Year 6 SATS week 

Friday 12th May 2017 

¶ Year 5 IntoUniversity - Japan 

Monday 15th May 2017 

¶ Year 5 - Royal Greenwich     

Observatory 

 Australia & Madagascar 

¶ Year 4 National Portrait Gallery 

Bangladesh & India 

Monday 15th-Friday 19th May 2017 

¶ La Cala Primary school 

(Benidorm) visit to Brampton 

Wednesday 17th May 2017 

¶ Year 5 - Royal Greenwich    

Observatory 

 Japan & New Zealand 

Monday 22nd May 2017 

¶ Year 4 National Portrait Gallery 

China & Tibet 

¶ Class photos - all years 

Tuesday 23rd May 2017 

¶ Year 1 Science museum visit 

 England & Wales 

Wednesday 24th May 2017 

¶ Class photos - all years 

Monday 29th May  - 2nd June 2017 

¶ School closed for half term 

Monday 5th  June 2017  

¶ INSET DAY (school closed) 

Tuesday  6th June 2017 

¶ School opens 

 Big Talk Home Learning 

If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 

This weekend’s BTHL 5th / 6th / 7th May 

The children in Year 1 have been learning about Amy Johnson, the first female pilot to fly 
alone from England to Australia, which she achieved at the age of 26 in 1930.                   

Friday 5th May is the anniversary of when she set off on her journey. 

What is the most adventurous thing you have ever done? 
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Year 6 Birthdays  

This week we celebratedé  

 Meidas, Kayden, Nashita and Benjamin  

 

  

 

Year 6 has been on countdown-mode to SATs this week and so have been revising hard during lessons to further    
develop their confidence and understanding ahead of next week. The class teachers have been really impressed with 
the commitment and perseverance of the pupils and look forward to seeing the children’s accomplishments during the 
assessments next week. Please remember that breakfast will be served from 08:15am to 08:45am before school during 
the week (Monday to Thursday) to ensure that the children are feeling calm and ready before beginning the tests.  

Recently, in English lessons, pupils have been exploring the difference between fiction and non-fiction texts. They have 
also had the opportunity to create comparisons using words and phrases such as ‘whilst’ and ‘whereas’. Next time you 
read with your child, ask them to create a comparison, noting similarities and differences using the key words and 
phrases. 

In grammar and punctuation lessons, we have been learning about the subjunctive mood, progressive tense and perfect 
tense. The pupils have shown an impressive ability to apply their understanding of these verb forms to their own writing 
which has allowed them a much greater level of variety and creativity when writing descriptively. Ask your child to     
explain the difference between the past perfect and the present perfect tense using their own words. Can they find an  
example of each of these verb forms in their reading book? 

In Big Write lessons over the past few weeks, the children in Year 6 have been focusing on editing and re-drafting their 
writing. They have focused on the impact that they wish to have with their written pieces and have discussed how to 
maximise this effect through literary techniques such as figurative language and  punctuation choice. It has been      
fantastic to see some of the shared editing strategies that the children have employed to support their writing            
improvements and the wonderful outcomes of their redrafting! 

In maths lessons this week, classes have been focused on the reasoning aspect of the SATs papers. Teachers have  
recapped and consolidated previous topics such as area and perimeter, ratio and angles. Pupils have then applied 
these revised strategies to answer word-based or multi-operation problems. Ask your child to look at the questions    
below and consider how they might approach answering them: 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

   Attendance  
      24/04/2017 - 28/04/2017 

 

Term time leave: 
 

‘’Changes in the law mean that the Headteacher no 
longer has discretion to allow pupils to take term time 

leave. 

If you take your child out of school for any reason you 
will receive a fine of £60 per child per parent if paid 
within 21 days. If this fine were not paid within the time 
limit, the penalty would rise to £120 which must be paid 

within 28 days.  

  This means that the mum will be fined £60 for each 

child and the dad will be fined £60 for each child. 

The government monitors school attendance 
and  punctuality. They look at persistent absence and 
lateness. If your child has attendance of 90% or less 
they are deemed persistent absences and we are asked 
to follow this up and refer to the Local Authority who 
could take you to court. At court, the penalty is either a 

very large fine of up to £2,500 or imprisonment. 

Please avoid keeping your child off school unless they 
are very sick and certainly DO NOT TAKE THEM OUT 
OF SCHOOL WHEN THE SCHOOL IS OPEN. Please wait 

until the holidays.’’            

 Miss Anjum - Attendance Officer 

All student's attendance is expected to be maintained at 

100% and anything below 96% is unacceptable. 

Well done to France, China and Brazil class 

who have the highest attendance of 99.3%! 

I have highlighted Bulgaria PM and Ireland class 

attendance as being far to low. 

Please remember to send your child to school 

every day. 

Class % Attend 

Albania Nursery AM 93.8 

Cyprus Nursery AM 95 

Bulgaria Nursery PM 82.4 

Denmark Nursery PM 96.8 

Estonia 94.3 

France 99.3 

Germany 94.8 

Hungary 92 

England 94.2 

Ireland 90 

Scotland 98 

Wales 97.2 

Belgium 93.9 

Italy 96 

Poland 95.7 

Spain 93.3 

Ghana 95.3 

Namibia 97.2 

South Africa 98.3 

Zimbabwe 98.3 

Bangladesh 98 

China 99.3 

India 95.3 

Tibet 92.2 

Australia 98.6 

Japan 95.7 

Madagascar 97 

New Zealand 96 

Argentina 95.8 

Brazil 99.3 

Chile 95 

Peru 98 

Totals 95.8 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School menu   
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